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24 April 2008

Dear Sir or Madam
Re: Calderdale Local Development Framework Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment (SHLAA) Consultation Draft Methodology

Thank you for consulting the HBF on the above document. Please find our comments below –

Firstly we welcome the fact that the approach is broadly in accordance with the requirements set out in the Annex to PPS3 and the accompanying Practice Guidance.
We also welcome the commitment given to on-going engagement with stakeholders throughout the process of preparation of the SHLAA and note that both the Home Builders Federation and individual house builders are included in the list of stakeholders in Appendix 1.
Turning to the thorny issue of windfalls, in accordance with PPS3 these should not normally be included in assessments of supply. As the Practice Guidance notes, just because a district has a history of windfall development is not a justification on its own for continuing with such an allowance. So, where the methodology refers to historic annual windfall completions suggesting it is appropriate to include a windfall allowance, this is the wrong test. Past trends is not the “exceptional circumstance” which allows the inclusion of a windfall allowance. The exceptional circumstance, as identified in the practice guidance and PPS3, is robust evidence of genuine local circumstances that prevent sites being identified. The council must provide this evidence through the SHLAA process if it is to justify maintaining any windfall allowance to make up five (and ten) years supply. In other words, councils must explain why they cannot identify what would otherwise, if it remained unidentified, have come forward as windfalls (paragraph 59 of PPS3). This is still not adequately addressed in the methodology.

Thank you again for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment. We trust you will take our comments on board and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of the assessment.

Yours sincerely

Gina Bourne

Gina Bourne

Regional Planner – Northern Region

Home Builders Federation
__________________________________________________________________________

Home Builders Federation  Brooklands Court  Tunstall Road  Leeds  LS11 5HL

Telephone: 0113 272 7573 Email gina.bourne@hbf.co.uk
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